
 

 

THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL  

(BUCKFAST WAY AND ELTHAM ROAD, WEST BRIDGFORD) 

 (PROHIBITION OF WAITING)  

TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2025 (8388) 

 

Statement of Reasons  

Via East Midlands Ltd is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to deliver 
highway services in Nottinghamshire. 
 
Concerns were raised regarding inconsiderate and obstructive parking at the junction of 
Buckfast Way and Eltham Road, West Bridgford. The Service 7 Bus was having difficulty 
accessing Bus Stop RU0259 and navigating the bend due to the parked cars. To address this 
issue, double yellow lines (‘No Waiting At Any Time’) restrictions around the junction and the 
bend have been introduced, additionally a new enforceable 19 metre bus stop clearway has 
been introduced, as shown on drawing number H/JLB/4716/01.   


